
To whom it may concern; 

This is a letter of testimony for John Halbrook.  He is a member in good standing of The 

Cathedral Church of St. Paul in Des Moines, Iowa.  Among other things, that means that he is 

regular in attendance, partakes in the life of the church, and contributes life to the church,  

John contributes in a variety of ways.  Not only is he regular in attendance to worship, he 

volunteers in the nursery of the church, and contributes financially to the church.  He has 

engaged with others who might become part of our community of worship in a friendly and 

helpful manner.   

John is a true asset to our congregation.  

 

 

Rev. John S. Doherty  
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